
 

ST CANICE’S PARISH       

30
TH

 OCTOBER  
 
2022  

Praying for those who have died  

Recently Deceased  

Lue Fitzpatrick, McDonagh St 

Kathleen Comerford, Meadow Way 

Sheila Dawson, The Sycamores 

Lily Moore,  Tullaroan 

Anniversaries 

Sat 7.30pm     Desmond Molloy 

Sun 10am        William Ivers Snr and Jnr and Vera Ivers.   Therese McAuliffe (Months Mind) 

Sun 11.30am   Pat Egan (1st Anniv) 

Tues 1st Nov. Feast of all Saints   Mass at 9.15am    Bridget MacEneaney 

Thurs 9.15am   John and Mary Fitzgerald 

Fri 9.15am        Joseph George and P.O. Joseph 

We also remember Betty Brennan, Anne Beirne, Sheila, Edward and Ned Delaney, Nora Doran, 

P.J. Marrinan, John O’Grady, Joe Thornton 

Please Note 

There will be no 9.15am Mass on Monday 31
st
 October 

There will be a Liturgy of the Word and Communion at this time. 
 

Feast Of All Saints Tues 1
st
 November  

Vigil Mass will be at 7.30pm on Mon 31
st
Oct 

Tues 1
st
 November Feast of All Saints: Mass at 9.15am. 

Next Weekend 

Sat 7.30pm      Tony Murphy 

Sun 10am         Paddy, Jim, Babs and John Mullins 

Sun 11.30am   Tom Donohoe. Pat and Betty Murphy 

Sunday Collection 

In order to protect everybody the collection bags have a long pole attached to enable the 

collectors to reach into the pew without the need to pass the bags from one person to 

another. We also have the Donate button on the website for those of you who wish to 

contribute online. The collection last Sunday amounted to €921    

The Mission Collection amounted to €1620. Thank you for your generosity. 
 

To Protect Ourselves and Others  

We encourage members of the congregation to continue wearing masks in church. With 

the current spread of the virus it is important that we do everything we can to protect 

ourselves and our vulnerable neighbours and friends. Pease use the hand sanitizer at the 

door and observe the one way system at Communion.  

Communion will be given in the hand only. Thank you for your cooperation 
 

Pilgrimage to Rome March 23 

The Adult Faith development Group are holding a pilgrimage to Rome this coming March 

(9th - 14th) 202. This pilgrimage will explore the religious and catechetical meaning of 

some of these masterpieces.  The all-inclusive cost for this pilgrimage is €710 p.p. sharing 

and places can be booked by contacting Kieran and Laura Troy at info@myriam.ie or by 

calling 057 9355050.  

 

 

 

Mass Times 
Mon-Fri 9.15am Sat Vigil Mass 7.30pm- Sun 10am and 11.30am 

All Masses are livestreamed on the Parish Webcam www.stcanicesparish.ie  and broadcast 

on the Parish radio (108FM.).The 10am Mass on Sundays will also be broadcast live from 

St. Canice’s on Community Radio Kilkenny City (88.7fm 
 

Winter Burglary Prevention – a message from the Gardaí 

As we approach the time of year when the clocks are set to go back, we are once again 

appealing to people to secure their homes and premises and to Lock Up and Light Up 

during the winter months. 

Traditionally Burglaries increase by 20% over the winter months of October to March. 

Some simple methods can make your home and premises less vulnerable to Criminal 

Attack: Lighting around the house on a sensor or photocell, Lighting inside on timers,  

Natural Surveillance- trim shrubs down to 1m and trees up to 2m,Use Bogus Caller Cards, 

Close Curtains during hours of Darkness. 
 

Coffee Morning and Cake Sale will take place on Thursday 10
th

 Nov in Saint John’s Day 

Centre from 11.00. Come along and have a cuppa and a bun and help local Cancer 

Charities in memory of Fr. Lorcan Moran. 
 

The November Offering Envelopes 

A Time to Remember - November - Prayers for the Dead 

During the Month of November the priests of the Parish will offer up Masses for your 

deceased relatives and friends. There are Remembrance Slips in the November envelope 

which are now being distributed.  You are invited to write the names of your deceased 

relatives and friends on the slip and to place it in the basket at the front of the altar. 
 

Mass for Retired and Deceased Nurses 

A Mass for Retired and Deceased Nurses will take place on Thursday 17th November at 

10.30am in St. Fiacre’s Church, Loughboy. A collection for Carlow/Kilkenny Home Care 

Team will be taken up after Mass.  Tea/Coffee morning afterwards in the Parish Centre 

 Team Hope Christmas Shoebox Appeal 2022:  Team hope delivers gift filled shoeboxes 

straight into the hands of children affected by poverty in Eastern Europe and Africa.  This 

year we are asking everyone to get their Christmas shoeboxes into our designated drop off 

points (listed on our website at www.teamhope.ie) by the 8
th

 of November. You can also 

help by volunteering at our check in centre or by donating items such as pens, pencils, 

paper, colouring books, sharpeners, erasers, copy books, tooth brushes, wrapped soap (not 

liquid), toothpaste, hairbrushes, face cloths, hats socks, gloves, underwear, scarves, 

flipflops, sunglasses, small cuddly toys, stickers, skipping ropes, yoyos, small musical 

instruments, toy cars, dolls and sweets (no chocolate).  

 If you would like more information you can call Rita on (087) 9970655. 

 

We welcome Bishop Nial Coll, from the Diocese of Rafoe,  Donegal as our new Bishop  
 

Mid Term Break – as the schools and the Diocesan Office are closed for Midterm break, 

the Parish Centre will also be closed next week.  
 

Fr. Jim 087 2609545 / 056 7721534 - Fr.  Tom 083 3241438 

Email - stcanices@ossory.ie Website - www.stcanicesparish.ie  Twitter @stcaniceskiParish 

Secretary: Ms Mgt Logue – Sacristan: Ailish Brennan c/o Parish Centre 
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